BENTLEYVILLE BOROUGH MINUTES
CONTINUED REGULAR MEETING

Tuesday, July 19, 2016
The Regular Meeting of the Bentleyville Borough Council was reconvened at 7:00pm by Council Vice President Roy Larimer.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll was called by Secretary Kim Sacco.  Wayne Hite, Brittany Jansante, Timothy Jansante, Roy Larimer and Robert Paul were present.  Also present was solicitor Dennis Makel.  Councillors Stanley Glowaski and Shannon Watson were not in attendance.
Three bids were received and opened by Solicitor Dennis Makel.  

	Bidder
	 Amt of Bid 
	Signed
	Bond

	El Grande Industries
	 $         94,802.00 
	x
	x

	Morgan Excavating, L.P.
	 $         87,124.25 
	x
	x

	Folino
	 $         94,672.10 
	x
	x


A motion was made by Tim Jansante, seconded by Bob Paul and all were in favor of awarding the bid to Morgan Excavating, the lowest responsive bidder.
Old Business
Wayne Hite investigated the Georges’ complaint of the sink hole surrounding storm sewer on their property.  It was his opinion that there wasn’t much that the borough could do to remedy the problem.  It was moved by Wayne Hite, seconded by Brittany Jansante and all were in favor of the Borough Secretary writing a letter to Mrs. George letting her know that no further action needs to be taken.
New Business:
Erin Huff of 112 Bentley Avenue would like Borough employees to remove sidewalk in front of her house.  It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Brittany Jansante and all were in favor of looking into a solution for the sidewalk in front of Ms. Huff’s residence.  All were in favor.
Council needs to assign addresses to Suites at 55 Gosai Drive.  It was moved by Brittany Jansante, seconded by Wayne Hite and all were in favor of assigning Suite 111 Shale Energy Institute, Suite 112, Suite 113 and Suite 114.  

There have been two UCC Hearings regarding the expansion of the Bentworth High School.
It was moved by Robert Paul, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of accepting receipts.
It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Brittany Jansante and all were in favor of Adjourning the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45Pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 

________________________________

Kimberly G. Sacco

Secretary
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